

Minutes of the 4th Annual General Meeting of the East of Scotland
Public House Limited [trading as The Prestoungrange Gothenburg] 

which took place in The Courts at The Gothenburg, 227/ 229 High 

Street, Prestonpans on July 23rd 2006 


Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange (in the Chair)




Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun





Lady of Prestoungrange





Mathew Wills Yr. of Prestoungrange







Sylvia Burgess, Baron Sergeand, (Director & Secretary)




Anne Taylor, CEO
1.

Annual Report from the Directors
Reported:
1.1
That the Company had completed its second full year trading with 



sales continuing to rise as the reputation grows – not least following the 



CAMRA and English Heritage Awards gained. Full details are given with 



the Annual Accounts.


1.2
That trading under the 10 year lease with use of the name 

The Prestoungrange Gothenburg had 8 years to run.

1.3
That in creating the 2007 and 2008 Budgets the directors will bring 

the company to profitable trading for the balance of the lease. 
2.

Accountant’s Report & Accounts to April 30th 2006 
Accepted:
2.1
The accounts and Accountant’s report as tabled, and thanked 


Mathew Wills and Tony Gillingham for his assistance in their preparation.


2.2
That after consultation, the shareholders should elect Dr Richard 



Dobbins & Co as Accountant  for 2006/ 2007 with Lynn Drummond as
Bookkeeper reporting to Mathew Wills.
Noted:

2.1
That turnover in the full 12 months to April 30th 2006 was 66% up 


on the 9 months trading July 2004/ April 30th 2005, and stood at £468,711.
3.

Increase in Authorised Capital to 2,000,000 x £1 Shares
Confirmed:
3.1
The Minutes of the Special Meeting of the company that increased 



the Authorised capital to 2,000,000 x £1 shares [and that they should be 



allocated in future by the directors in accordance with the provisions of the 



Mem&Arts.

Noted:

3.1
That the Loan Note holders were expected to exercise their option

during the coming year to convert their funds to 5% Cumulative 

Preference Shares at par.
4.

Re-election of Directors

4.1 That all directors be re-elected for the coming year, with Anne 

Taylor continuing as CEO
*

There being no further business the AGM was adjourned for luncheon
